# SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLETIN**



OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

SEPTEMBER 11 - 15, 1989

XVII, 2

### TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12

10:00 A.M.

Chapel: Dr. Thomas Bland, Professor of Christian Ethics and Sociology. Binkley Chapel.

each 10:30 W.W. tons for scholars Mrs. Evelyn Carter, Faculty Sect October 17. For further information

FMB Representative-Ledford Pit

10:30 A.M. FMB Representative Education of the Student Council Meeting.

6:00 P.M.

FMB Representative-TV Room-Ledford Center.

World Mission Fellowship will

#### WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13

10:00 A.M. 30004

Chapel: Dr. Russell Bush, Vice President for Academic Affairs. Binkley Chapel.

## THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 14

10:00 A.M. Chapel: Dr. Glenn Miller,
Professor of Church History. Binkley Chapel.

7:00 P.M. Vespers. Appleby Chapel
South Carolina Club Covered Dish -Multipurpose Room, Ledford Library. Note that these machines have micro-circuitry similar to computers and must be turned off during electrical storms. When there is a storm, the Libra Center onnel will secure the machines and long to a spin to a machine and long to a spin to a machine and long to a machine and

President's Forum. Cafeteria.

FMB REPRESENTATIVE: Danny Broskie will be on campus to conduct interviews with students who are interested in foreign missions. He will be in the Ledford Pit area on Tuesday, September 12, from 10:30 AM to 12:30 PM and 2:30 PM to 4:30 PM. A film will be shown at 6:00 PM in the TV room of the Ledford Center for those being interviewed.

Copies made with cash now cost 10 cents accept nickles, dimes, quarters, and \$1,

Orders for Graduation Regalia and DECEMBER GRADUATES: Graduation Invitations need to be placed with the Baptist Book Store by September 20, 1989. Someone will be in the store to receive orders on September 18, 19, and 20. Payment MUST be made when orders are placed.

If you are planning to graduate DECEMBER GRADUATES: in December, 1989 you will need to complete a degree check with Mrs. Mosny and submit a graduation application no later than September 30, 1989.

APPLICATIONS DEADLINE: Financial Assistance applications should be turned into the Dean of Students Office by September 15, 1989. No applications will be considered after this date. Applications are available in the Dean of Students Office, bottom level of the Ledford Center.

STUDENT COUNCIL ELECTIONS: Elections will be held October 17 & 18. Positions vacant are: 3-M.Div. Junior Representative, 1-MA Representative, 1-A.Div. Representative and 1-D.Min. Representative. See Student Handbook for qualifications. Applications can be picked up in the Dean of Students Office and should be returned by 4:00 PM September 27, 1989.

CPE-JOHN UMSTEAD HOSPITAL: Clinical Pastoral Education at John Umstead Hospital offers a two day per week extended basic unit: Monday and Friday 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. and an occasional Sunday morning. Dates: September 11, 1989 - April 6, 1990 with no classes December 9-January 7. Tuition: \$100.00 including a \$10.00 application fee. Contact to apply: Rev. Dale W. Johnson Department of Pastoral Services, John Umstead Hospital, Butner, N.C. 27509 or phone (919) 575-7404.

CO-ED FLAG POOTBALL: Sign up begins September 6th.

Games are played on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Season begins on
September 21st. Sign up is located on the table across from Dean
of Students Office in the Ledford Center.

NEEDED:

A few good people who would be willing to help referee flag football and volleyball. If interested, contact Ed Anderson at 554-1503 or Box 2876.

LIBRARY COPY MACHINES:

The Library has two new Xerox copiers offering a number of options. Unfortunately, we had to raise the prices. Copies made with cash now cost 10 cents each. The machines will accept nickles, dimes, quarters, and \$1, \$2 & \$5 bills. The machines do not use the auditron/pass-key, but you can purchase a Vend-Card which will allow you to make copies for 7 cents each. Cards may be purchased at the AV office in the Library. Note that these machines have micro-circuitry similar to computers and must be turned off during electrical storms. When there is a storm, the Library personnel will secure the machines and lock the copier room door until the storm is past. We are sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.

ENQUIRY:

The Enquiry, Southeastern's student newspaper, is looking for writers, photographers artists and anyone else who is interested in helping us publish this year. We need someone with a business background to help us set up an advertising program for the paper. There will be a meeting September 8th (Friday morning) at 10 a.m., with David Teague, editor in the Chaplain's office, Ledford Center. Another meeting will be announced soon.

WELCOME BACK: World Mission Fellowship will meet at 10:00 AM Friday, September 22 in the Multi-Purpose Room, Ledford Center.

BIBLICAL TRAVEL:

The 20th Annual Southeastern
Seminary Biblical Travel Seminar to Israel will be February 26March 8, 1990. The cost per person will be \$1895.00, all
inclusive. This year we will offer 21 scholarships of \$1,000
each. Applications for scholarships should be picked up from
Mrs. Evelyn Carter, Faculty Secretaries' Office and returned by
October 17. For further information see Mrs. Carter or Dr.
Balentine.

BULLETIN DEADLINE: All material for the Campus Bulletin is due by 12:00 noon each Wednesday. Material will be printed as submitted. Printing cannot be guaranteed if submitted lafter the deadline on Wednesdays.

CAMPUS BULLETIN

SOUTHEASTERN

